
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Best regards, 
Wayne Billington 
Head of School 

Dear Parents and visitors to our website, 
 
As I hope you have noticed the School 
Development Plan is now featured in the 
parent section of the website. Hopefully if 
you have had time to go through it you will 
have noted the change to the new English 
Curriculum and the commitment to 
continued professional development for our 
staff. In line with this the staff are now well 
into an online training course (with 
certification) on Assessment for Learning 
which is the foundation of the new 
curriculum. The underlying principles they 
have been studying are as follows……. 
 
Assessment as part of classroom activities is a 
fundamental process required to promote 
learning and ultimately achievement. 
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Learners need to know and understand 
the following before learning can take 
place: 
 
- What is the aim of the learning ? 
 
- Why do they need to learn it ? 
- Where are they in terms of achieving 
the aim ? 
 
- How can they achieve the aim ? 
 
When learners know and understand 
these principles, the quality oflearning 
will improve. Sharing this information 
with learners will promote ownership of 
the learning aims and a sense of shared 
responsibility between the teacher and 
learner to achieve those aims. Improving 
learners’ confidence and self-esteem 
reflects positively in learners’ work and 
their motivation is improved. To promote 
effective assessment, teachers need to: 
 
- explain the learning aims to learners and 
check their understanding 
 
- demonstrate the standards learners 

are required to achieve and help 
them recognise when they have 

achieved that standard 
 
- give effective feedback on 

assessment decisions, so that 
learners know how to improve 

 
- demonstrate high expectations and 

make it obvious to learners that they 
believe that they can improve on 
their past performance 

 
- provide regular opportunities for 

teachers and learners to reflect on 
the last performance and review 
learners’ progress 

 
- develop learners’ self-assessment 

skills, so that they can recognise 
what aspects of their own work 
need to improve. 

 
Have a relaxing weekend 
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
    4 

Primary School 
Assembly 
8.35 a.m. 

 
Secondary School 

Assembly 
10.30a.m. 

5 6 

7 
Primary Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 

 
Primary Staff 

Meeting 
3.40p.m. 

 

8 
Secondary  Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 
Library 

 
 

9 
 

10 
 
 

11 
Primary School 

Assembly 
8.35 a.m. 

 
Secondary School 

Assembly 
10.30a.m. 

 
Year 5 Planetarium 

trip 

12 13 

14 
Primary Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 

 
 

15 
Secondary  Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 
Library 

 
ISBC Book Club 

Payment deadline 

16 
Savoury Snack Day 

Year 8 
 

Round Table 
8.30a.m. 

dining room 
 

17 
Maths Kangaroo Test 

9.00a.m. 

18 
Primary School 

Assembly 
8.35 a.m. 

 
Secondary School 

Assembly 
10.30a.m. 

 
Half Day 

19 20 

21 
Easter Break 

 

22 
Easter Break 

 
 

23 
Easter Break 

 

24 
Easter Break 

 

25 
Easter Break 

 

26 27 

 
 

Please take care when 
parking around the 

school. 
 

Avoid blocking 
entrances to 

neighbours’ houses 
and driveways. 

 
DO NOT PARK ON THE 

ZEBRA CROSSINGS! 

1. Mr Hae Sung Lee, our Korean Coordinator is 
available: 
Monday         8:00-8:30 / 10:10–10:30 / 11:20-13:40 
Tuesday         8:00-8:30 / 10:10–10:30 / 11:20-13:50 
Wednesday                            8:00-8:30 / 10:10–13:50 
Thursday         8:00-8:30 / 10:10–12:10 /15:00-15:30 
Friday                                                            13:20-15:30 
 
Contact details: 
Hae Sung Lee - haesung.lee@bisc.wroclaw.pl 
Hye Seung Lee - hyeseung.lee@bisc.wroclaw.pl 
 
2. School doctor is available for Parents and Staff on 
Thursdays from 10.00a.m. till 12.05p.m. 
(G8 room, big villa)  
 
3. We would like to remind all parents that they 
should label their children's BISC uniforms, as 
sometimes the clothing items are left behind in the 
playground. A name label makes the identification 
process much faster and easier : ) 
 
4. As you know we are very happy for parents and 
children to remain on the school grounds at the end 
of school and enjoy the facilities. However we must 
reiterate that after you have collected your children 
at 3.25pm you must supervise them carefully on 
the school premises and play equipment. We 
would ask parents of children using the slide and 

REMINDERS FOR PARENTS 

BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL WROCŁAW - CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
February / March 2016 

climbing frame to please stay near the children 
beside the equipment to ensure that they are 
fully supervised and can play safely. Also, please 
remind your children that they should not play 
inside the school after 4:00 pm. Of course 
children are allowed to use toilets on the ground 
floor if they need to. We are sure that all parents 
understand how important it is to keep the 
children safe. Thank you for your support. 
 
5. The Maths Kangaroo test will take place on 
Thursday, the 17th of March, at 9am.  The 
contest lasts 1h 15 minutes and has a form of a 
test with multiple-choice questions. It is aimed 
for students from Year 4 up. 
 
Examples of questions in English are available on 
the websites: 
 
www.kangaroo.math.ca 
www.mathkangaroo.org 
 
www.kangaroo.org.pk     

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.bisc.wroclaw.pl 
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ECA TEACHER AGE GROUP WHERE WHEN 

English for Parents : ) 
Intermediate group 

Ewa Gołąbek Parents : ) S2 room 
big villa 

Mondays 
2.00p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Short animated movie Club Sławomir Czerwiński Secondary S3 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
1.00p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

Animation Club Ian Carr-de Avelon Secondary ICT room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
1.00p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

Polish for Parents : ) 
Intermediate group 

Hanna Savel Parents : ) S3 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
1.50p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Drama Club Aysha Love Y1 – Y2 Year 1 Rabbits room 
small villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Photography Club 
 

Ewelina Żmuda Y1 – Y6 ICT room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Drawing Club 
 

Hye Seung Lee Primary Primary Art room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Discussion Club Jennifer Jones Y2 – Y3 Year 3 Foxes room 
small villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Primary Orchestra Maciej Posłuszny Y4 – Y6 G11 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Kendo Club 
 

Takaharu Uesugi Y1 upwards 
 

Dębowa Gym 
Dębowa 9b 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.45p.m. 

Polish for Beginners Anna Łoboziak Y1-Y2 Year 2 Butterflies room 
Small villa 

Tuesdays 
3.45p.m. – 4.45p.m. 

Basketball Club 
(Boys and Girls) 

Marcin Kwasiuk Y6 – Y13 SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Tuesdays 
4.00p.m. - 5.20p.m. 

Swimming 
 

Marcin Kwasiuk Y1 upwards 
Intermediate & Advanced 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Tuesdays 
5.20p.m. – 6.05p.m. 

Sculpture Club Anna Kawczyńska Secondary S7 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
1.00p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

Polish for Parents : ) 
Beginners 

Hanna Savel Parents : ) S1 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
1.50p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Maths Club Anna Witańska Primary Year 4 Shoebills room 
small villa 

Wednesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Homework Club Phil Hart Primary F6 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Construction Club Iza Łuczkowska Y1 – Y2 Foundation unit Wednesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Maths Homework Club 
 

Justyna Połośka Secondary F3 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
3.40p.m. – 4.25p.m. 

Maths Kangaroo Club 
 

Justyna Zając Secondary F2 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
3.40p.m. – 4.25p.m. 

Football Club Marcin Kwasiuk Y1 – Y9 SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

(all weather Sport’s pitch outside of 
the school) 

Wednesdays 
4.00p.m. – 5.30p.m. 

Chess Club Alex Sitkowiecki Secondary S1 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
1.15p.m. – 1.35p.m. 

SingStar Club Jakub Stefaniszyn Secondary G6 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
1.15p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

English for Parents : ) 
Pre Intermediate 

Iwona Sokołowska Parents : ) G10 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
2.00p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Knitting Club Nichola Lewis Y5 upwards Foundation unit Thursdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Swimming Karolina Kałużka Y1 upwards 
Beginners 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Thursdays 
5.20p.m. – 6.05p.m. 

Musical Performance Club Jakub Stefaniszyn Secondary G11 room 
big villa 

Fridays 
3.30p.m. – 4.40p.m. 

Basketball Club 
 

Marcin Kwasiuk Y1- Y5 SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Fridays 
4.00p.m. – 5.20p.m. 

Swimming Marcin Kwasiuk Y1 upwards 
Intermediate & Advanced 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Fridays 
5.20p.m. – 6.05p.m. 

BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL WROCŁAW 

Extra Curricular Activities  2015/2016 
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This week it was hard to tell 
whether it was spring or winter 
at times and I believe we have to 
brace up for a few more surprises 
in the month of March. 
Considering how wet it is outside, 
perhaps it would be a good idea 
to put an extra pair of socks in 
your backpack when you get 

ready for school, just in case :) 
 
The preparations for the second round of 
auditions are in full swing and we are very excited 
to find out who will make it to the final BISC Factor 
2016 Concert on the 17th  March. 
 
It is my pleasure to announce that Oxford Reading 
Tree celebrates its 30th birthday! What is more, 
ORT has organised a birthday competition – you 
can write your own ORT story and have it 
published!!! Isn't that fantastic? There is more 
information from ORT in this newsletter, so please 
have a look. If you want to take part in the 
competition, please come and talk to me (Year 4 
Shoebills in the small villa). 
 
Foundation Bees – Zoffea and Lara 
Foundation Turtles - Deniz 
Year 1 Rabbits – Jaime and Charlie 
Year 2 Butterflies – Honzik 
Year 3 Otters – Maks and Juseong 
Year 3 Foxes - Louise 
Year 4 Shoebills – Seohyeon and Lara 
Year 5 Kangaroos - Cecilia 
Year 5 Ravens - Sunmin 
Year 6 Jaguars – Nada and Helene 
 
Congratulations, Stars! 
 
Wishing you a good weekend, 
 
Anna Witańska 
Head of Primary 
 
 
 
 
 

This week I had asked Mr. Graham 
and Miss Ewa to provide 
comments about activities in 
English and Polish classes and here 
is what they wrote: 
 
This term, the year 7 English class 
has been looking at the History of 
English from the Anglo-Saxons to 
modern changes in English 

brought about by the internet and social media.  We're 
now going back to consider each period in more detail, 
looking at the epic journey of heroes in Anglo-Saxon 
stories through a modern adaptation (Shrek) and some 
of the fables told by Chaucer in the Canterbury Tales. 
 
The year 8 English class has been studying the Boy in 
the Striped Pyjamas this term, looking at the themes of 
fear and status alongside the effect of having a nine 
year old boy tell the story from his perspective.  As we 
finish the book, the group will look at differences in the 
film adaptation and consider instances of prejudice 
that still exist today. 
 
They year 9 English class has been analysing film in 
detail and the role non-literary features have in telling 
the story.  This week, the class created their own stills 
adapting scenes from Orwell's Animal Farm and 
considering all the elements of mise en scène.  Thank 
you to Foundation for lending us some of your small 
world equipment for our film-making! 
 
This week, the year 8/9 Polish class is preparing for 
cooking lessons with Theo's grandma next week as the 
special guest. They will be learning names of the 
kitchen appliances and all the action verbs connected 
with cooking. We all cannot wait to try the Quiche 
Lorraine and Dongmin’s Korean noodles! 
 
For next week’s comments, I will include activities 
found in the year 8 Computing class. Mr. Ian will 
highlight some very interesting projects that students 
are working on. 
 
Enjoy your weekend, 
 
Joe Peck 
Head of Secondary 
 
 
 
 
 

News from Head of Secondary News from Head of Primary 
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Spotlight on Year 5 Ravens 

The break of February and March in the Year 5 
Ravens’ room has seen the best attempts to 
beat the mood set by the bleak weather by 
becoming engaged in colourful projects.  
 
The topic of Ancient Greece has provided a 
design opportunity: the children chose a 
favourite Greek god or goddess and designed a 
temple to praise his or her glory. They were 
surprised to discover that Greek temples were 
originally quite colourful! The designs, based 
on Phidias’s Golden Ratio, were adorned by 
symbols of Aphrodite, Athena, Zeus, and even 
Hades.  
 
D&T saw continued effort in textile decorating. 
Having previously decorated fabric with 
stencilling and stamping techniques, the 
Ravens focused on making their projects look 
increasingly like pillow cases. The two sides 
were pinned together and machine-sewn, with 
a little help from Ms Elwira (Thank you!).  
 
A lot of serious effort went into our Literacy 
work. Having read an abridged version of 
Macbeth, the Ravens attempted to explain 
character motivation while using modal verbs. 
Macbeth and Lady Macbeth have been 
thoroughly described in writing. Some children 
made their first attempts at using proper 
source citation.  
 
Little by little, the Ravens are beginning to 
cope with a loss of everyone’s best friend. Elia 
left BISC Wroclaw last week to move to a new 
school in Frankfurt. Elia, if you’re reading this, 
we are missing you at the football field and in 
the classroom!  
 
Hoping for a sunny and cheerful March,  
Mrs Peck, Mr Danny and the Ravens 
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Animal Shelter „Hera” 
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In February, the sixth grade of Polish school in BISC 
and Mrs. Magda Mrozowska organized a charity 
action for the Wrocław Animal Shelter called Hera. 
 
Together with the whole school (students, parents 
and teachers) we collected: 

- dry food : 26 kg for dogs and 3.2 kg for cats 
- wet food: 3.2 kg for dogs and 2.5 kg for cats 
- 5 treats 
- 5 bowls, 5 leads, 7 toys and 17 blankets and 

towels 
- 233 zł 

 
We would like to thank for your contribution and all 
the donations.  
 
I really liked the trip to the animal shelter. When 
we arrived I was sad but when we saw the animal 
shelter in side it was nice. I was happy going to the 
shelter with my friends.  It was supper exiting trip. 
When we left the animals it was sad but there  was 
same dogs what we could play with. IT 
WAS GEORGEUS !!!!!!! 
I am happy that they teak care of the animals. When 
we left the animal shelter I was so happy that we 
helped them. It was really fun to visit and help cats, 
dogs, rabbit and rats. I LOVED that we helped the 
animals. 
Jennifer Świercz Y7 
 
Today we went to the Wrocław shelter, Hera. It was 
very interesting. We got to tour around the area. The 
cats And dogs were very cute, but i felt sorry for them 
because they have to spend lots of time in the cages 
outside, And it's cold there. I want all the best for 
them. I really liked this trip and i hope all the animals 
get a good Home And owner in the future. 
Nadia Mitek Y8 
 
We drove to our destination in a taxi and we got there 
about twenty minutes. We gave the people in the 
shelter our goods and took some pictures. 
After we went to look at all the animals. I was happy 
to notice that there were less animals then two years 
ago! 
Fortunately there are very kind people taking care of 
everything! I loved seeing some dogs which got to run 
around freely. I could see they were happy! 
I enjoyed helping the pets I hope we can do the action 
again next year! 
Lena Falkowska Y8 

Animal Shelter „Hera” 
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Francophonie Festival 2016 
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Concert of new French POP –Arno 

Santamaria and Nicom 
Saturday 12th March at 19:00p.m. 

Free entrance 
Radio Wroclaw Concert hall 

Karkonoska 10 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ISBC (Formerly Red House Book Club)  
ISBC is an international schools’ book club to which BISC Wrocław has subscribed since 2006. 
Every term we send out catalogues to all parents, and about a week later orders are 
dispatched to England by the school. The more you buy, the more our school library benefits, 
as we get free books to the value of 20% of the total order. A lot of the books in the library 
have been ordered from the Red House over the past four years, and this is thanks to the 
generous size of our parents’ orders!  
 
If you would like to place an order, please read below to make sure you follow the correct 
procedure:  
 
1. Fill in the form at the back of the catalogues, ticking the books of your choice. 
 
2. Convert the cost of the books in euros into zloties, using the exchange rate of 4,32 PLN 
(3rd March 2016 NBP exchange rate). 
 
3. Return the order to Ms Kasia (G5 room, big villa), together with the correct amount of 
money, by 15th March 2016.  
 
Parents can access catalogue at:  
http://www6.scholastic.co.uk/3dissue//catalogues/Clubs/ISBCROWPrimaryMarch16/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scholastic 
INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL BOOK CLUB 
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Oxford Reading Tree Competition 
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Oxford Reading Tree Competition 
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Bake-A-Cake or Savoury Snack Dates: 
Year 8 March 16, 2016 

Year 9 April 13, 2016 
Year 5 Ravens April 27, 2016 
Year 5 Kangaroos May 11, 2016 

 

1. 

Please note that the first Round Table with PTA agenda will take place on March 16 at 8:30 am. The agenda will be made 

public in next Newsletter, on Facebook and by posters.  

Round Table with PTA agenda 

 

The idea of Round Tables with PTA agenda is to create an environment for solving problems that parents feel need to be 

solved. The agenda gives an opportunity to inform the school management about the issues to be discussed and prepare their 

ideas for solutions. Hopefully, this will help to really solve the problems instead of just talking about them and then forgetting 

about them. To keep the discussion constructive, only the issues announced as agenda are going to be discussed on that 

particular Round Table meeting. Everyone interested in the agenda issues is warmly welcome to join the meeting. 

 

PTA invites all parents to actively participate in creating the agenda for the Round Table meetings. Please send your questions, 

comments or complaints you wish PTA to bring up for the meetings, to the PTA e-mail address pta@bisc.wroclaw.pl . The most 

frequently appearing questions will be placed on the agenda. 

 

2. 

PTA invites parents with some knowledge about gardening to volunteer in joining us to create a “gardening club” to assist 

classes with planning, preparation, planting, and maintenance and in the end harvesting of our BISC gardens. We would 

appreciate at least one volunteer per each Primary School Class. 

Collection of egg cartons and a call for volunteers: 

 

3. 

We would like to remind once more - please sign your children’s uniforms and other frequently worn items. This will help to 

identify the owners and with no delay return the Lost&Found items to them.  

Uniform Lost & Found   

 

Since management had decided for unclear reasons over the school break with no announcement, no agreement with PTA, to 

cancel the wooden Lost&Found chest and throw away all the items which were in it, there are going to be changes regarding 

the arrangement of Lost&Found items. We have introduced a new box marked “Only for parent’s and PTA use”, now serving 

for Lost&Found items from school gym. You’ll find there Lost&Found items already checked by PTA and announced to you 

through an e-mail. Hopefully, it will help you to find items quickly while there are only few of them in the box.  

 

We thank you for your cooperation and for picking up the announced Lost&Found items as soon as possible to keep the box 

neat.   
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Dear Parents, 

I have prepared for you the menu from a different catering company. Please have a look at the chart 

below. There are 3 possibilities each day. Cost per meal is exactly 10 PLN. 

Also, if you have some suggestions let me know and maybe we can do some changes for the future. 

 
07.03 08.03 09.03 10.03 11.03 

Grilled chicken 
cutlet + salad + you 
choose between 
potatoes/rice/ 
French fries or 
buckwheat 

Fried Cod + + salad 
+ you choose 
between 
potatoes/rice/ 
French fries or 
buckwheat 

Sesame-crusted 
chicken cutlet+ 
salad + you choose 
between 
potatoes/rice/ 
French fries or 
buckwheat 

Breaded chicken 
cutlet + salad + you 
choose between 
potatoes/rice/ 
French fries or 
buckwheat 

Fried Cod + + salad 
+ you choose 
between 
potatoes/rice/ 
French fries or 
buckwheat 

Pie with vegetables 
or spinach 
 

Dumplings filled 
with spinach, feta 
cheese and dried 
tomatoes 

Hash browns  
 

Pie with vegetables 
or spinach 
 

Long toastie with 
spinach , tomato 
and mozzarella 

Pancakes with curd 
cheese and 
chocolate/ or just 
with chocolate 

Pancakes with 
broccoli 
 

Pancakes with 
apple sauce 
 

Pancakes with 
cheese, ham and 
champignon 
mushrooms 

Pancakes with curd 
cheese and 
pineapple 
 

14.03 15.03 16.03 17.03 18.03 

Pancakes with 
cheese or 
chocolate 
 

Meat stew with 
dumplings and 
salad 
 

Camembert in 
cranberry – 
horseradish sauce 

Russian dumplings 

Half Day Breaded chicken 
cutlet + salad + 
potatoes/ rice or 
French fries  

Hash browns  Meatballs with 
potatoes and salad 

Sesame-crusted 
chicken cutlet+ 
salad + potatoes/ 
rice or French fries 

04.04 05.04 06.04 07.04 08.04 
Sesame-crusted 
chicken cutlet+ 
salad +baked 
potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

Grilled chicken 
cutlet + salad + 
potatoes/rice or  
French fries  

Fried Cod + salad+ 
potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

Grilled chicken 
cutlet + salad + 
potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

Meatballs with 
potatoes and salad 

Vegetable pie Pancakes with 
cheese and cherries 

Hash browns Pancakes with 
apple sauce 
 

Toastie with 
spinach , tomato 
and mozzarella 

 

If you prefer there is also a possibility to exchange something from the menu for : 

Tomato soup with rice+ bread roll with cheese or salami 

Borscht + croquette with cabbage and mushrooms 

 
 
 

Lunch Menu March / April 2016 
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HOUSE  SCORES 2015/2016 
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54 
(Weekly Winner) 
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A brief introduction to parents at BISC Wrocław 

AROUND BISC WROCŁAW 


	Russian dumplings
	Meatballs with potatoes and salad
	Pancakes with cheese and cherries

